
 
Clifford Township Supervisors Meeting April 11, 2017 

 

Supervisors Present: Barry Searle and Chris Marcho 

Solicitor: Joseph G. McGraw                     Secretary: Joan Hertzog 
 

Business meeting held on Tuesday, April 11, 2017. Vice-Chairman Barry Searle called the meeting to order at 7:00 

p.m. Motion to approve the minutes by Mr. Marcho, second by Mr. Searle. All in favor. Treasurer’s report reviewed 

and will be put on file.  Mr. Marcho made a motion to accept the Bill List and Mr. Searle second it. All in favor. 

 

Old Business:  Mr. McGraw is still trying to contact the empty trailer’s owner on Rt. 106 and will look into who owns 

the other two trailers across the road. 

 

Mr. Marcho reported that after a discussion with Ed Sumski from PennDot, Barhite Excavating won the Spring Road 

Bid. 

 

Mr. Searle opened the only Mowing Bid received from Barhite Excavating. Mr. Searle made a motion to accept the 

bid and Mr. Marcho second it. All in favor. 

  

New Business: Dennis Knowlton will be running for re-election as a write-in.   

 

Mr. Marcho made a motion to allow the Clifford Fire Department to have their picnic and parade and it was second 

by Mr. Searle. All in favor. 

 

Mr. Searle asked Mr. McGraw to look into what is needed to putting a referendum on the November ballot. 

 

Mr. Searle made a motion to advertise the bid package for the Elkview Drive Reconstruction Project and Mr. Marcho 

second it. All in favor. 

 

Road Report:  Road Master, Kurt Booths, reported calls on several roads that were then fixed temporarily. Also, he 

and Mr. Marcho attended a Dirt and Gravel Maintenance Seminar and submitted an application for a grant for more 

road repair work. 

 

Planning Commission:  Chairperson, Sally Fischbeck, reported the approval of a lot line adjustment on Coterell Lake. 

She will be posting information regarding the March 8th public zoning meeting on the Clifford Township website and 

will advertise the next meeting. 

 

Parks and Recreation:  Mr. Marcho reported the outdoor bathroom should be opening at the end of the week and will 

be re-bidding the basketball court.  

 

Permit Officer: Joan Hertzog reported one building permit and one sewer permit was issued.  

 

Tax Collector:  Jan Price reported receiving $35,676.53 in Real Estate Tax and $2,973.80 in Fire Protection.   

 

Fire Company: Phil Price reported annual Fund Raiser will be getting sent out and they need a new Brush Tanker.  

There is a new Smart 911 available.  They are working on an emergency plan for animals. 

 

Mr. Searle then opened the floor for public discussion regarding Zoning. 

 

Joan Hertzog/Secretary  

Adjournment 8:25 p.m. 


